

SHARPS COPSE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Headteacher: Mr M. Elsen - BEd (Hons) - NPQH

Prospect Lane, HAVANT, Hants, PO9 5PE Telephone: 023 92484545

e-mail: adminoffice@sharpscopse.hants.sch.uk website: www.sharpscopseprimary.co.uk

Our ref: SCPN Yrs 1-6 Welcome Back

8th September 2025

Dear Parents & Carers of children in Years 1 - 6

What a fabulous summer holiday we've all had with some pretty good weather; we hope you have enjoyed the break. The children have returned in very good spirits and are raring and willing to begin their learning.

As many of you already know, the children are always eager and keen to begin the next leg of their learning journey with us at Sharps Copse, and we're just as keen and willing to take this journey with them. We've got lots of work to get through during this coming year, so I'm writing to say a big thank you to you for returning your children to us all smartly dressed in their uniforms and in the right frame of mind. What a delight it was to meet with them all last Thursday to welcome them back, they are an absolute credit to you.

I'll continue meeting and greeting with you and your children on the playground every morning, and will be there again at the end of the day to bid a farewell. Please feel that you can use these opportunities to speak with me or other members of my staff who are also with me during these times; we're always willing to listen and help where and if we can.

Your child's class teacher will also be available for you to speak with either before or after school if you have a cause for concern or by telephoning the above number to make an appointment; our school office is open from 8.30am until 3.30pm each school day.

Several important letters have already been issued and please look out for further updates throughout the year as well as our twice termly newsletter giving key dates that we'll send to you via email to keep you updated on school life; these are also available for you to view along with other information about the school by visiting us on our website at www.sharpscopseprimary.co.uk Please find attached for your information our current Parent/Carer Handbook and Academic Calendars for this and the next academic year.

Yours sincerely

Mike Elsen Headteacher

Enclosed: 2025-26 & 2026-27 Academic Calendars

2025-2026 Parent/Carer Handbook









